INSPECTION

Approved Forest Management Plan Inspection

Sudbury Forest 2020-2030 Forest Management Plan

The Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry (MNRF), The
Vermilion Forest Management Company Ltd. and the Sudbury Forest
Local Citizens' Committee (LCC) would like to advise you that the
2020 - 2030 Forest Management Plan (FMP) for the Sudbury Forest
has been approved by the MNRF Regional Director and is available
for inspection.

The Planning Process

The FMP takes approximately three years to complete. During this
time, five formal opportunities for public and First Nation and Métis
community involvement are provided. The fourth opportunity (Stage
Four) for this FMP occurred October 28, 2019 to December 26, 2019
when the public was invited to review and comment on the draft FMP.
This ‘Stage Five' notice is to advise you that the MNRF-approved FMP
will be available for inspection for 30 days.

FMP Inspection - Final Opportunity

During the 30-day inspection period, you may make a written request
to the Director, Environmental Assessment and Permissions, Ministry of
the Environment, Conservation and Parks, 1st Floor, 135 St. Clair Avenue
West, Toronto, ON M4V 1Ps, for an individual environmental assessment
of specific planned operations in the MNRF-approved FMP.

The MNRF-approved FMP and FMP summary are available for
inspection, by appointment, during normal office hours for 30 days
February 10, 2020 to March 10, 2020 at the following locations:

+ The Vermilion Forest Management Company Ltd. office,
311 Harrison Drive, Sudbury, ON P3E 5E1, Scott McPherson at
705-752-5423, ext. 23.

- MNRF public website at www.ontario.ca/forestplans.
(The Ontario government Information Centre in Toronto,
ServiceOntario locations in Sudbury and the MNRF District
Offices may provide Internet access.)

Interested and affected persons and organizations can arrange an
appointment with MNRF staff at the appropriate MNRF District or
Area Offices to discuss the FMP.

For further information, please contact:

Shelley Straughan, R.P.F. James Gomm

Ministry of Natural Sudbury Forest LCC
Resources and Forestry 178 Ellesmere Drive

3767 Hwy, 69 South Garson, ON P3L 1H4

Sudbury, ON P3G 1E7 tel: 705-693-1549

tel: 705-564-7875 e-mail: jamesgomm@sympatico.ca

e-mail: 2020sudburyFMP@ontario.ca

Scott McPherson, RP.F. Ron Luopa, RP.F.

The Vermilion Forest Operations Forester
Management Company Ltd. The Vermilion Forest

311 Harrison Drive Management Company Ltd.

Sudbury, ON P3E 5E1 311 Harrison Drive

tel: 705-752-5430 ext. 23 Sudbury, ON P3E 5E1

e-mail: smcpherson@sudburyforestcom tel: 705-560-6363
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The approved FMP will be available for the 10-year period
of the FMP at the same locations listed beside.

The Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry is
collecting your personal information under the authority
of the Crown Forest Sustainability Act. Any personal
information you provide (address, name, telephone, etc.)
will be protected in accordance with the Freedom of
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Your personal
information may be used by the Ministry of Natural
Resources and Forestry to send you further information
related to this forest management planning exercise. If you
have questions about use of your personal information,
please contact Laura Julian at 705-564-7838.

Renseignements en frangais : André Vincent au
705 564-7865.
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